
 
 

 

 

February 23, 2018 

 

City of Norman 

Mr. Shawn O’Leary, Director of Public Works 

201 West Gray Street, Bldg A 

Norman, OK 73069 

 

Re: CDBG-DR Project 3 (GC0064 & GC0066) Contractor Recommendation 

 

Dear Mr. O’Leary, 

 

Regarding CDBG-DR Project 3, bids were opened on February 22, 2018 at 2:00 pm at the City of 

Norman offices.  Two bids were received and are summarized below along with the Engineer’s 

Estimate: 

                     Total Bid 

• Silver Star Construction Company, Inc.     $1,204,000.00 

• Haskell Lemon Construction Co.     $1,258,000.00 

• Engineer’s Estimate       $1,359,916.60 

 

During the bid opening, Silver Star Construction Co. Inc. submitted the apparent low bid in the 

amount of $1,204,000.00.  This bid has been reviewed for mathematical accuracy and evaluated to 

identify any potential irregularities, to which none were found.  The low bid is approximately 

11.5% below the Engineer’s Estimate.  

 

Given that the low bid and engineers estimate are within a reasonable percentage, Atkins 

recommends award of Contract No. K-1718-99 to Silver Star Construction Co. Inc. at the total price 

bid. 

 

Sincerely,        

 
Daniel Humphrey, PE, Project Manager     

Atkins North America       

 


